
Bay Music Boosters Meeting April 14, 2016 

Pat Murphy, Pres. 

Susan Evans, V.P. 

Carole Lynn Stradtman, Treasurer 

Iris McDonald, Corresponding Secretary 

Julie Harms, Recording Secretary 

 

Directors’ Reports 

Mr. Darren Allen, BHS and BMS Band; Jazz ensembles will perform for the Ballroom Blitz on 

Saturday, 4/30; spring band concerts and awards will be 5/18 starting at 6:30 p.m.; spring Jazz 

band concert will be 5/19 at 7 p.m.; many BHS students will be playing in the Cleveland  Youth 

Wind Symphony performance at Severance Hall for Cancer Blows fundraiser; all marching band 

students will march in the  Memorial Day parade on May 30; Commencement band will perform 

at graduation on Tuesday, May 31; squad leader tryouts  week of April 25th; marching band 

members is the largest since 2005,  need more instruments: mellophone, baritone,  sousaphone 

-$6,110 estimate; there will be some repairs needed over the summer as well. 

Mr. Mark Awad, BMS and BHS Band; thank you to parents and Boosters for helping with the 

musical, The Wizard of Oz; recital for solo/ensemble contest was 4/XX and contest was 4/9 at 

TriC;  there were 66 performances between BMS band and orchestra this past year;  BMS jazz 

ensemble will perform at the Ballroom Blitz, Saturday, April 30; the BMS Jazz ensemble will also 

perform at Barnes and Noble bookstore on Friday, May 13;  Week of May 16: XXX jazz mond 

wed hs band thurs ms band sat. cedar point; Memorial Day BMS band will perform a short 

concert at the gazebo after the parade. 

Mrs. Carrie Singler, BMS and BHS Orchestra; 4/28 Spring orchestra concert and awards, 7 p.m.; 

BMS orchestra had 80 students play in the pre solo/ensemble recital; BHS Honors quartet will 

perform at the Ballroom Blitz, April 30,  and at Baccalaureate, May 29; Stage band will perform 

at Ballroom Blitz April 30 and will need blazers taken to BMS; BMS Orchestra concert is May 9. 

Mrs. Devon Gess, BHS choral; State competition on April 22, chaperones needed, see Sign Up 

Genius; Choraleers will perform at the Ballroom Blitz, April 30; Show Choir samples dresses were 

ordered; Choraleer  auditions were the last 2 weeks and before spring break - there were 76 kids 

auditioned. 



Mrs. LeeAnne Rohlke sp., Rockettes; tryouts are over and the 2016-2017 Rockettes have been 

chosen; Rockettes will perform and assist at Ballroom Blitz on April 30;  new jackets - samples 

shown and will order for next year- cost is under $60 each ($3800 total). 

President's  report 

Senior scholarships 3 applications were received, still have summer scholarships available - due 

May 15; Landmark fundraiser on website - mulch and all purchases will give 6% to the Boosters; 

Vosh fundraiser earned $422. 

Treasurer’s Report 

All bills paid; IRS fine of $1,800 for filing late - we were late but not 3 mos. late and we will be 

appealing - paid out under misc. in budget;  this year's income more than $3,000 over. 

Committee/Board Reports 

VP: Susan Evans,  Ballroom Blitz 100 reservations as 4/14. 

Ballroom Blitz: Iris McDonald, volunteers/donations needed; thank you to Kristen Dodd who 

created the program; live auction Rocket bear, Marching Band,  Choraleers; silent auction 

includes a vintage Rockettes jacket; Tracy Diebel: dinner organized  and B Spot will finalize 

Wednesday, April 27.  

Marching Band Uniforms:  ordered and should be here 1st week in August; Dinkles ordered for 

Memorial Day parade and restocked for fittings; Polos will be ordered; no one has stepped up to 

look into new gig bags. 

Old Business  

New Business 

When will tuxes and dresses be returned? 

Nominations for board  

Pres.  Susan Evans 

Vice Pres. Julie Harms 

Treasurer David Johnson 

Corresponding Secretary Kristen Dodd 

Recording Secretary Tracy Diebel / Nicki Stacy 

  



Meeting adjourned 7:55 pm.  

Next meeting Wed. May 4, 2016. 

 


